
HYANNIS WATER SYSTEM 
DRINKING WATER NOTICE 
YOUR HOME IS SERVED BY A GALVANIZED YOUR HOME IS SERVED BY A GALVANIZED 
REQUIRING REPLACEMENT SERVICE LINE.REQUIRING REPLACEMENT SERVICE LINE.
YOUR SERVICE LINE MAY CONTAIN LEAD.YOUR SERVICE LINE MAY CONTAIN LEAD.

Dear Customer,
Water systems are now required to inventory all water service line materials and identify any water 
service line containing lead or lead materials. Hyannis Water System’s most recent inventory has 
determined that your service line – the water pipe that connects your home from the water main 
– is made from galvanized material and may have absorbed lead. EPA has defined these service 
lines as “galvanized requiring replacement.” This material is not made of lead but may have built 
up lead deposits over time due to an existing or previous upstream lead service line; it can be a 
source of lead in your drinking water.
The EPA has defined “Galvanized Requiring Replacement” to mean where a galvanized service 
line is or was at any time downstream of a lead service line or is currently downstream of a “Lead 
Status Unknown” service line. If the water system is unable to demonstrate that the galvanized 
service line was never downstream of a lead service line, it must presume there was an upstream 
lead service line.
Updates are provided on the website: www.townofbarnstable.us/Departments/watersupply. 
As a precaution, we are providing information on the health effects of lead and steps to reduce  
your exposure. 

USE THE FOLLOWING STEPS TO REDUCE EXPOSURE TO LEAD IN 
DRINKING WATER. 
• Run your water to flush out lead. Lead levels increase over time as water sits in lead-

containing plumbing materials. Using water for purposes other than drinking or cooking first, 
like laundry or bathing, can help reduce lead levels in drinking water. Run the water for at least 
1 minute or until after it turns cold.

• Use only cold, fresh water for drinking, cooking, and preparing baby formula.
• Do not boil water to remove lead. Boiling water does not remove lead.
• Clean your aerator. Regularly clean your faucet’s screen (also known as an aerator).  

Sediment, debris, and lead particles can collect in your aerator. Lead particles can  
release lead into your water. See how to clean your aerator at www.epa.gov/system/files/
documents/2023-12/important-resources-for-safe-drinking-water.pdf.

• Use your filter properly, if you use a filter. Filters can reduce lead in drinking water.  
Make sure it is certified by NSF to remove lead; packaging will show NSF logo. Follow  
directions to properly install, use, and replace your filter. Do not run hot water through  
the filter. For more information, and which certifications to look for, visit www.epa.gov/water-
research/consumer-tool- identifying-point-use-and-pitcher-filters-certified-reduce-lead.

• Identify and replace plumbing fixtures containing lead and any copper piping with a lead 
solder, the material used to combine pipes.

• Have your child’s blood tested for lead. Children are at higher risk from the health  
effects of lead. If you would like to have your child tested, contact your health care  
provider, or state health department here: 617-624-6000, or visit 
www.mass.gov/orgs/childhood-lead-poisoning-prevention-program.

• Have your water tested for lead. You cannot see, taste, or smell lead in drinking  
water. Contact Hyannis Water System for more information and how to get  
your water tested by a state-certified laboratory. See the list of labs here:  
www.mass.gov/how-to/find-a-certified-laboratory-for-water-testing.

HEALTH 
EFFECTS 
OF LEAD.  
There is no safe level 
of lead in drinking 
water. Exposure 
to lead in drinking 
water can cause 
serious health effects 
in all age groups, 
especially pregnant 
people, infants (both 
formula-fed and 
breastfed), and young 
children. Some of 
the health effects to 
infants and children 
include decreases 
in IQ and attention 
span. Lead exposure 
can also result in 
new or worsened 
learning and behavior 
problems. The children 
of persons who are 
exposed to lead before 
or during pregnancy 
may be at increased 
risk of these harmful 
health effects. Adults 
have increased risks 
of heart disease, high 
blood pressure, kidney 
or nervous system 
problems. Contact your 
health care provider 
for more information 
about your risks.

This notice contains important information about your drinking water.
Have someone translate it for you or speak with someone who understands it.
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OPPORTUNITIES TO REPLACE GALVANIZED REQUIRING REPLACEMENT  
(GRR) SERVICE LINES 
• Hyannis Water System is developing a replacement plan for any portion of  

galvanized requiring replacement service lines owned by Hyannis Water System.  
Property owners are responsible for replacing any portion of GRR service lines that 
are privately owned. It is important that we coordinate this work.

• If you are planning on replacing the portion of the service line that you own, notify us at 508-775-0063 prior to 
taking action.

• If you, as the property owner, do not replace your portion of the service line, you may experience a temporary 
increase in lead levels in your drinking water. We strongly recommend having your portion of the service line 
replaced when Hyannis Water System replaces the service line portion under its ownership.

• Please consider contacting your home insurance company regarding any information they may have on 
insurance solutions.

• Please notify Hyannis Water System if you disagree with or have additional information confirming the service 
line material categorization in our service line inventory, using the contact information below.

To learn more about lead in drinking water, visit: www.mass.gov/lead-in-drinking-water.

For more information, or if you have questions on how to verify the material of your service line, call Hyannis Water 
System at 508-775-0063, or visit: www.townofbarnstable.us/Departments/watersupply.

Este aviso contém informações importantes sobre sua água potável.Este comunicado foi traduzido por  
completo e, caso você precise de uma cópia traduzida, poderá solicitá-la à cidade ou visualizá-la no site:  
www.townofbarnstable.us/Departments/watersupply.

Please share this information with all the other people who drink this water at this address,  
especially those who may not have received this notice directly (for example, people in apartments, 

nursing homes, schools, and businesses). You can do this by posting this notice in a public place 
 or distributing copies by hand or mail.

This notice is being sent to you by Hyannis Water System PWS ID#: 4020004

Date distributed: November 15, 2024
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